ANC 6A ABL Committee

March 20, 2007
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty; Jeremy Marcus; Michael Herman; Mary Koszinski
Committee members absent:  Malcolm Ross; Tish Olshefski 
ANC Commissoners:  Gladys Mack (ANC6A07); Raphael Marshall (ANC6A08)
Community members present:  3 (No sign in sheet)
I.

a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda - Motion to accept the agenda.  No objections.
c. Minutes - Motion to accept minutes of February meeting.  No objections.
II.  Community Comment
No community comment on any issues not already on the agenda.
III.  Updates
A. Twelve VA
Chair Beatty stated that a Voluntary Agreement had been signed and submitted to ABRA which addressed the issue of rooftop noise.  She described the mitigation measures which Bernard Gibson agreed to including placing speakers in plant boxes below the brick wall surrounding the dining area, trees between the plant boxes, and privacy fencing in the rear.  Commissioner Marshall stated that he had tried to contact Mr. Gibson and Commissioner Beatty to discuss the rooftop noise issue, but had not gotten return calls, so he protested the application.  The hearing is on April 4.  Commissioner Marshall also stated concerns about the wording of a clause in the standard VA which states that the applicant should work “with the SMD member” representing the area, rather than stating that the applicant should work with the ANC.  Chair Beatty agreed that they should not be mutually exclusive and would amend the standard VA to include both.
B. Langston Bar and Grille VA
Chair  Beatty notified the Committee that she and Commissioner Mack had met with Mr. Roberson, owner of the Langston Bar and Grille and negotiated the issue of closing hours.  The VA was signed by all parties and submitted to ABRA. 
C. Par Bar VA  
After hearing from Mr. Englert, the owner of Par Bar, in January the ABL committee asked that we receive the filed application before initiating negotiations on a VA, primarily to be certain that Mr. Englert’s filing was in line with his description at the meeting. Committee Chair Beatty reported that she had received the application 2 weeks prior and was therefore prepared to submit the standard VA to Joe Englert.  
D. Atlas Theater VA- Similarly to action on Par Bar, the committee wanted to see an application prior to negotiating a VA.  Chair Beatty has contacted Paul Pascal twice to get this filing, but so far has not received it.
IV.  New Business

1. H Street Moratorium Review Period/Potential Amendment
2. The timeperiod for review of the ABRA rulemaking which establishes a moratorium on the sale of single containers of alcohol was discussed.  There is still confusion regarding the exact date on which the 30 public comment period and 90 day City Council review began.  Chair Beatty indicated that she would speak to ABRA staff to get clarification.  
The Committee also discussed the possibility of amending the current ABRA rulemaking to include the portion of H Street (300-700 Blks) within 6C.   Committee members discusses pros including a more consistent approach along the commercial corridor, a deterrent to moving consumption and sale of singles down the corridor, a faster result than having 6C pursue this on their own.  The cons included potentially slowing our process down in the council, and not giving resident of 6C the opportunity to fully “vet” the idea.

After a thorough discussion of all pros and cons it was decided that we should wait until we hear from 6C before moving forward with this concept.  
3. Selected 2007 Goals-Action Items

The Committee then discussed action needed to begin work on three of our 2007 goals:

1) Pursue legislation for Ward 6 for a Ward moratorium on the sale of singles.

After discussion, the Committee decided that the next step should be to determine how the other ANC’s feel about this initiative.  To do this, it was suggested that our committee hold a joint meeting with those ANC’s.  We gave ourselves a 2-3 month timeline to accomplish this first step.

2) Initiate public awareness campaign of liquor laws/benefits of calls to MPD and initiate recognition program of licensees who sign VA’s.

     Everyone agreed that the best way to recognize licensee’s who are working with the community would be to have a sticker or placard that could be used in the store window.  The design would be our ANC6A logo with words in a circle above and below stating “I’m Working with My Community”.  Mary Kosinski felt that we should pilot this program with the Mayor’s office in order to cover expenses and provide greater coverage.  She volunteered to get a rough estimate of printing costs for the stickers.  A recommendation will be made at our next ABL Committee meeting, depending on cost.
3) Discussion of moratorium on # of CT licenses along H Street.

     Both Commissioner Marshall and Commissioner Mack commented that he # of CT’s currently along the corridor is a problem.  The noise and general environment of drinking are a problem for these Commissioners and their constituents.   The Committee members expressed a desire to hold off on any action on this item at this time.  Mary Kosinski felt that we should concentrate on doing a good job on the things we currently have on our plate and move this item to 2008.  Michael Hermann felt that the development of H is still underway and a cap would be premature.  Commissioner Marshall stated that he would like the development to include other types of stores, particularly retail.  The Committee decided that we should seek a broader community consensus on this topic, therefore we will leave it on our agenda for at least the next 3 months to solicit public comment.  

V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:45 pm.   Next meeting:  April 17, 2007.
